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Report to the Passenger Transport Committee

By Dr D J  Watson, Divisional Manager, Transport
Government Support for Passenger Transport
1.
Purpose
To keep the Committee informed about the emerging Government policy on public transport funding.

2.
Background
At the 9th February 2000 Committee meeting the meeting between the four main Regions and the Minister of Transport, Mark Gosche, was mentioned.  A copy of the briefing note provided to the Minister was circulated.

Since that meeting the four Regions group has been endorsed by the Regional Affairs Committee of Local Government New Zealand to represent them on public transport funding matters.  The group organised a meeting with the Ministry of Transport to discuss where they were heading in terms of advice to the Minister.  The information discussed at that meeting is strictly confidential.  It is between the Minister and his officials.

…

Clearly, based on the Labour Party Policy and the earlier discussions with the Minister, the Government is determined to increase its support for public transport by around $20 m a year.  The attached letter from the Minister regarding Total Mobility suggests some of that support may be channelled into Total Mobility.

It can be expected that some of the $20m will be spent in the Wellington Region.  This will have implications for our annual plan and long term financial strategy.  It is not possible to consider these implications in detail until we are better informed of Government decisions.

An announcement is expected soon.  If it occurs prior to the Committee meeting then a copy of the announcement will be circulated to members.

3.
Implications for the Annual Plan and LTFS 

Clearly the Government wishes to see its increased funding result in more and better public transport.   It will not be silent if Regional Councils use the new funding to reduce rates, on that basis one scenario is to accelerate the public transport programme set out in the current annual plan and LTFS.  The principle driver for the LTFS transport section was the Regional Land Transport Strategy.  The RLTS remains in force.  Its implementation was always considered a matter of timing and funding.  With funding now likely to be increased we should be able to retain the current priorities and just fund them earlier.

Clearly the actual LTFS will need to be reworked to reflect this situation.  For once it is a positive change that should have the support of all the Region.  If the Government’s announcement on funding of Public Transport is made soon it my be possible to consider the ongoing financial consequences before the Council adopts the 2000/01 annual plan and Long Term Financial Strategy.

4.
Transfund New Zealand Steering Group

Transfund New Zealand have just established a steering group to oversee the necessary changes to procedures once the Government makes an announcement.  The Regional Council group, Ministry of Transport, Tranz Rail, Bus and Coach Association and officials from Transfund are all part of the group.  The first meeting of the group is being held on 1 June 2000.  Any changes to procedures are not expected to commence prior to 1 October 2000.

5.
Communication

None until Government make an announcement.

6.
Recommendation
That the report be received.
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